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Memorandum 
Department of Public Works 
 

 

TO:  Michael O. Geisel, P.E. 
  City Administrator 
 
FROM: James A. Eckrich, P.E. 
  Public Works Director / City Engineer 
 
DATE: October 23, 2018 
  
RE: 2018 / 2019 Snow Removal 
 

 
The Public Works Department has once again made preparations for winter weather 

and our response to snow and ice storms.  Salt has been ordered, trucks will soon be 
equipped with spreaders, and the annual “Winter Warmup” was held on October 24, 
2018 at the Public Works Facility to train and refresh the employees who respond to 

these storms.   
 
As part of this preparation, I want to bring two items to the attention of the Planning 

and Public Works Committee of City Council.  First, Public Works Policy 33 
(attached) will be followed again during the 2018 /2019 winter season.  This Policy 

establishes the procedure Staff uses to remove snow and ice from the driveway 
aprons of qualifying residents.  Those residents must have contacted the City in 
advance of the storm and provided evidence of a medical condition which limits their 

ability to remove snow.  This Policy has been adopted on a trial basis, and will remain 
in effect until eliminated or permanently adopted by City Council.  Storm events in 

recent years have been mostly ice, without large snow accumulations.  Public Works 
Staff wants to monitor the impact of the policy during several large snow events prior 
to making a recommendation on whether to implement this policy permanently. 

 
City Staff has also comprehensively reviewed the Priority Road List, formerly referred 
to as the “Hazard List.”  These are streets (including bridges) which will receive 

treatment prior to snow / ice storms, when warranted, as determined by Public 
Works Staff.  While all storms are different, the Priority Road List will be used by 

Public Works Staff throughout the winter season.   
 
Action Recommended 

 
No action is required regarding Policy 33.  The Planning and Public Works Committee 
should consider the Priority Road List and vote to approve its use during subsequent 

snow / ice events.  This matter does not need to be forwarded to the full City Council. 

 

Please forward to PPW for re-
view and approval.
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